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technologies which deliver 
technological, computing, data 
management, and process solutions to 
the upstream oil and natural gas 
industry. 

Patricia A. Brink, 
Deputy Director of Operations, Antitrust 
Division. 
[FR Doc. 2010–18748 Filed 7–30–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–11–M 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Antitrust Division 

Notice Pursuant to the National 
Cooperative Research and Production 
Act of 1993—Petroleum Environmental 
Research Forum 

Notice is hereby given that, on June 2, 
2010, pursuant to Section 6(a) of the 
National Cooperative Research and 
Production Act of 1993, 15 U.S.C. 4301 
et seq. (‘‘the Act’’), Petroleum 
Environmental Research Forum 
(‘‘PERF’’) has filed written notifications 
simultaneously with the Attorney 
General and the Federal Trade 
Commission disclosing changes in its 
membership. The notifications were 
filed for the purpose of extending the 
Act’s provisions limiting the recovery of 
antitrust plaintiffs to actual damages 
under specified circumstances. 
Specifically, Syncrude Canada, LTD, Ft. 
McMurray, Alberta, CANADA, has been 
added as a party to this venture. 

No other changes have been made in 
either the membership or planned 
activity of the group research project. 
Membership in this group research 
project remains open, and PERF intends 
to file additional written notifications 
disclosing all changes in membership. 

On February 10, 1986, PERF filed its 
original notification pursuant to Section 
6(a) of the Act. The Department of 
Justice published a notice in the Federal 
Register pursuant to Section 6(b) of the 
Act on March 14, 1986 (51 FR 8903). 

The last notification was filed with 
the Department on February 27, 2009. A 
notice was published in the Federal 
Register pursuant to Section 6(b) of the 
Act on April 2, 2009 (74 FR 15003). 

Patricia A. Brink, 
Deputy Director of Operations, Antitrust 
Division. 
[FR Doc. 2010–18752 Filed 7–30–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–11–M 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Antitrust Division 

Notice Pursuant to the National 
Cooperative Research and Production 
Act of 1993; American Society of 
Mechanical Engineers 

Notice is hereby given that, on June 
28, 2010, pursuant to Section 6(a) of the 
National Cooperative Research and 
Production Act of 1993, 15 U.S.C. 4301 
et seq. (‘‘the Act’’), the American Society 
of Mechanical Engineers (‘‘ASME’’) has 
filed written notifications 
simultaneously with the Attorney 
General and the Federal Trade 
Commission disclosing additions or 
changes to its standards development 
activities. The notifications were filed 
for the purpose of extending the Act’s 
provisions limiting the recovery of 
antitrust plaintiffs to actual damages 
under specified circumstances. 
Specifically, since February 23, 2010, 
ASME has established two new 
standards-writing committees, 
published four new standards, and 
initiated six new standards activities 
within the general nature and scope of 
ASME’s standards development 
activities, as specified in its original 
notification. More details regarding 
these changes can be found at http:// 
www.ASME.org. 

On September 15, 2004, ASME filed 
its original notification pursuant to 
Section 6(a) of the Act. The Department 
of Justice published a notice in the 
Federal Register pursuant to Section 
6(b) of the Act on October 13, 2004 (69 
FR 60895). 

The last notification was filed with 
the Department on February 25, 2010. A 
notice was published in the Federal 
Register pursuant to Section 6(b) of the 
Act on March 24, 2010 (75 FR 14191). 

Patricia A. Brink, 
Deputy Director of Operations, Antitrust 
Division. 
[FR Doc. 2010–18749 Filed 7–30–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–11–M 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Office of Justice Programs 

[OMB Number 1121–0030] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Proposed Collection; 
Comments Requested 

ACTION: 30-day notice of information 
collection under review: Extension of a 
currently approved collection: Capital 

punishment report of inmates under 
sentence of death. 

The Department of Justice (DOJ), 
Office of Justice Programs, Bureau of 
Justice Statistics will be submitting the 
following information collection request 
to the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and approval in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995. The proposed 
information collected is published to 
obtain comments from the public and 
affected agencies. The proposed 
information collected was previously 
published in the Federal Register 
Volume 75, Number 101, page 29585– 
29586, on May 26, 2010, allowing a 60- 
day comment period. 

The purpose of this notice is to allow 
for an additional 30 days for public 
comment until September 1, 2010. This 
process is conducted in accordance with 
5 CFR 1320.10. 

Written comments and/or suggestions 
regarding the items contained in this 
notice, especially the estimated public 
burden or associated response time, 
should be directed to The Officer of 
Management and Budget, Officer of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attention: Department of Justice Desk 
Officer, Washington, DC 20503. 
Additionally, comments may be 
submitted to OMB via facsimile to (202) 
395–7285. 

Request written comments and 
suggestions from the public and affected 
agencies concerning the proposed 
collection of information are 
encouraged. Your comments should 
address one or more of the following 
four points: 

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; 

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; 

(3) Enhance the quality, utility and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

(4) Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g. permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

Overview of this information 
collection: 
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